
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Waterfront Toronto and the City of Toronto completed in 2006 an infrastructure Master 
Plan to support re-development of the East Bayfront area.  This Master Plan was 
prepared to meet the requirements of the Ontario Class Environmental Assessment (EA) 
process and recommended a preferred stormwater collection and management system.  
 
Efforts to implement the stormwater management recommendations of the 2006 Class 
EA Master Plan revealed several challenges and as a result, alternative strategies were 
developed, assessed and evaluated.  As a result of this process, an alternate strategy for 
the management of stormwater for the East Bayfront lands is now proposed.  This new 
proposed strategy includes the construction of a stormwater containment cell within the 
Toronto Harbour along the water’s edge and within the Parliament Street Slip. 
 
An Addendum has now been 
completed to the 2006 Class EA 
Master Plan Report.  The 
Addendum Document contains a 
description of the process that led 
to the selection of the new 
proposed stormwater management 
system and a description of the 
system.   
 
By this Notice, the Addendum 
Document is being placed on the 
public record for review in accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class EA.  
Please note that only the changes proposed in the Addendum Document are open for 
review. 
 
The Addendum Document is available for review at the following locations and on 

Waterfront Toronto’s website: www.waterfrontoronto.ca.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Please provide written comments within 30 days of the date of this notice to Waterfront 
Toronto at the following address: 
 
Waterfront Toronto, 20 Bay Street, Suite 1310, Toronto, Ontario, M5J 2N8 
Attention: Antonio Medeiros, Project Manager – Planning & Design 
Email: amedeiros@waterfrontoronto.ca    Fax: 416-214-4591   
 
If concerns regarding the revisions to the East Bayfront Master Plan (the new proposed 
Stormwater Management System) cannot be resolved through discussion with Waterfront 
Toronto, a person may request that the Minister of the Environment make an order for 
the project to comply with Part II of the EA Act (referred to as a Part II Order), which 
addresses individual environmental assessments.  Requests must be received by the 
Minister at the address below by December 31, 2009.  A copy of the request must also 
be sent to Waterfront Toronto.  If no request is received by December 31, 2009, 
Waterfront Toronto will be able to proceed with construction. 
 
Minister of the Environment 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 10

th
 Floor 

Toronto, Ontario, M4V 1P5 
 

Toronto Public Library 
City Hall Branch  
Nathan Phillips Square 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario, M5H 2N3 
Hours of Operation:   
Please call 416-393-7650 

Waterfront Toronto 
20 Bay Street, Suite 1310 
Toronto, Ontario, M5J 2N8 
Hours of Operation:  
8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m. (Mon-Fri)  
Telephone: 416-214-1344 
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